  

  EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE – 4 FEBRUARY 2008

PART I – DELEGATED

5.  
CONSIDERATION OF   RECOMMENDATIONS FROM THE RESOURCES POLICY AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE


Summary


  

  To receive the recommendation of the Resources Policy and Scrutiny Committee held on 24 January 2008 in relation to following Item on the agenda for the Executive Committee on 4 February 2008:


RESOURCES


Agenda Item 5a – Land at Grove Road, Croxley Green.


The Resources Policy and Scrutiny Committee agreed with option (d) in the report to sell to the original developer by way of private treaty but subject to:-


-
An updated value to be provided by the District Valuer


-
An appropriate level of public parking being provided as part of any redevelopment

Since the meeting, officers have investigated further the planning history of the site.  The Planning Department has now confirmed that there is no extant planning permission on the land. The site had originally been identified as land which could be developed hence the decision to offer it to tender in the first place. The Developer did hold a number of pre application discussions with the planning officers and did revise drawings and provide an outline scheme to achieve additional parking and amenity land. Discussions also took place about potential planning conditions to achieve an acceptable development. The report to Executive in November 2005 showed the revised layout (Appendix A to that report and also attached hereto) as discussed with the Planning Officers as part of that process.

The pre application discussions centered on 6 flats with an open area and 7 public car parking spaces plus parking on site for the new development. The 2 trees on the site protected by Tree Preservation orders are shown as protected under the scheme.  There was a commitment to ensure underground heating pipes were undisturbed with appropriate provision for access or alternatively re-routed at the developers expense. Architect drawings were submitted as part of the discussions.

Naturally Officers in the Planning Department cannot guarantee any such scheme would obtain planning permission when a formal application is made. The discussions were without prejudice to a formal consideration of any planning application. Appropriate consultation with resident s etc would have to take place. The original offer was not subject to or conditional upon planning permission.


If the Executive Committee are minded to accept the recommendation of the Resources Policy and Scrutiny Committee to sell to the original developer by way of private treaty it would be subject to/conditional upon a planning permission on the site which provided  for these original concerns.  The District Valuer would be instructed appropriately.

That the Executive Committee be recommended:-



that option (d) in the report, to sell to the original developer by way of private treaty be agreed, subject to:-



-
an updated value to be provided by the District Valuer;



-
conditional on planning permission which would include an appropriate level of public parking being provided as part of any redevelopment.


Report prepared by:   Elwyn Wilson, Democratic Services Manager.


Background Papers


Item 9 -   

  Resources Policy and Scrutiny Committee 24 January 2008.
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